

1879 Group: Isandiwana & Rorkes Drift

Privacy Policy

Payment of the Annual Subscription enables you to join as an Ordinary Member. This entitles you to receive our newsletter "The Assegai" and occasional Newsletters; to attend the Group's AGM and to join in with other activities laid on by the Group, such as those of the 1879 Group Living History section which recreates a part of the 24th Regiment, Royal Engineers, attached Medical Staff and also Royal Artillery of the Anglo-Zulu War. You will also be invited to our Annual Dinner

We are committed to protecting the privacy of our Members and treat all your personal data as confidential, although we may disclose your personal data in specific circumstances as described in this policy. We confirm that any personal information that you provide to us is held in accordance with the Data Protection Laws.

Why do we need your information?

The main purpose for which we use your information is to provide you with the information about the 1879 Group, Isandlwana & Rorkes Drift.

- To contact you about your Membership
- To contact you with updates about the Group
- · To contact you with details of the AGM and Annual Dinner
- To contact you with details of Living History events and to coordinate those events
- To produce "The Assegai" and Newsletters*
- To administer our website*
- If we make significant changes to our policies which may affect you, we will use your contact details to inform you of the changes.

When do we collect your information?

You give us information when you share personal data about yourself and your circumstances by:

- Applying for Membership of the Group
- Giving us information about yourself in any communications with us, either by telephone, e-mail, post or otherwise, either in connection with your Membership or to report a complaint or issue
- Filling in forms on our website, registering to use our website, and continuing to use our website

What personal Information do we collect?

Personal information we collect may include:

- · Your name
- Postal and email addresses
- Phone numbers
- Bank Details if paying by DD/SO
- · Photographs of individuals on our website

Where do we get this information from?

- We collect your information directly from you, either through information that you
 give to us as Members or information that we collect through your communications
 with us as Members of the Living History section.
- Photographs taken at events
- If you contact us with a question, comment, compliment or complaint then we will keep a record of this correspondence and any associated documents so that we have the information available in the event of a follow-up, dispute or investigation.

Who will have access to your information?

Members of the Committee, which includes

- Honorary Life President
- Chairman
- Secretary
- Treasurer
- Membership Secretary
- Group Adjutant
- Living History Group Events Co-ordinator
- Ordinary Committee Members

Who might we share your information with?

We will not disclose personal data to any third parties or external organisations, other than trusted service providers carrying out work on our behalf. e.g. Website designers. We do comprehensive checks on any companies working on our behalf before we work with them and set out our expectations and requirements regarding how they manage the personal data they have access to in line with the 1998 Data Protection Act and the General Data Protection Regulation. We will apply for your explicit and informed consent in the event that we need to share your data in any other way that is not covered in this policy.

We will never share your details with other organisations to use for their own purposes, other than where we are required to by law. The Group will not, under any circumstances, share with or sell your personal information to any third party.

You are not obliged to provide your personal data to us. However, if you do not provide your personal data to us, we will not be able to fulfil our obligations to you as a Member or respond to your queries and will return your subscription.

*Please let us know if you do not wish to be included in any photographs on the website, in "The Assegai" or Newsletters.